
Dates for your diary 

Monday  

Tuesday   

Wednesday 

Thursday 

Friday 

September 

w/c 28th Bike to School Week - 

more info to follow 

October 

w/c 12th October Parents 

Evening - more info to follow 

November 

Friday 6th Flu Immunisations 

 

 

Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Another fabulous week in school with lots of learning taking place. It was lovely for me 

to be able to teach in 2 classes this week (from a safe 2m distance of course!). The 

children were engaged in their learning and the discussions which took place were 

brilliant. Year R, 1,3,4,5 and 6 held their ignite days this week. There was lots of 

chocolate in Year 3, Anderson shelters in Year 6, medieval shields in Year 5 and a local 

walk in Year 1.  I canΩt wait for Year нΩs ignite day which will take place on Monday. 

Although this week has been successful in terms of learning I know that for you as 

parents the decision to send your child to school or not has become difficult. We 

completely understand your concerns around children being ill and also the decisions 

surrounding whether they may have COVID symptoms or not. We are here as a school 

to support families and will happily share with you the latest advice and guidance. We 

are continuing to put every possible measure into place to ensure the health and safety 

of both children and staff. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any worries, 

questions or concerns.  

[ǳƴŎƘǝƳŜǎ 

We are currently reviewing our lunchtime systems in school and are hoping to share 

with you the changes next week. As you can imagine we have to ensure that we are 

offering children a healthy hot meal balanced with being able to offer a safe 

environment in which to eat. Our aim is to have all classes eating hot meals in the hall 

by week 4.  

A gentle reminder that packed lunches should not include fizzy drinks or chocolate bars. 

We are also a nut free school so sandwiches should not contain chocolate/nut spread.  

Currently we are asking children in years 2-6 to use their own water bottles at lunchtime 

due to them eating in their classrooms. Children in years R and 1 receive water with 

their meal in the hall. Please ensure your child has a water bottle in school but if they 

should forgot then they just need to let their class teacher or their lunchtime assistant 

know.  Being fully hydrated is extremely important for the childrenΩs health and learning 

and we would never deny any child access to water. 

¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ 

Children have returned to school looking super smart. Could we ask that children wear 

suitable shoes for school and not heavy boots. On a Tuesday we have our Active 15 

sessions and children can complete these in school shoes as long as they are safe. If 

they are ballerina pumps or loafers then please send you child into school with trainers.  

For PE any plain jumper is suitable preferably green. We are currently looking into a 

school branded option for PE.  

Classrooms are well ventilated and therefore please send your child to school with a 

jumper every day. 
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Badger Hill Attendance Average 96% 

Reception  87% 

Year 1  97% 

Year 2  96% 

Year 3  98% 

Year 4  99% 

Year 5  97% 

Year 6  97% 
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Keeping our children safe Keeping our children safe 

If you have any concerns regarding the safety or welfare of a child at school please contact Mrs V Whittingham, 

Safeguarding Lead or Mr M Oxley, Deputy Safeguarding Lead  

Attendance 

IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ !ǿŀǊŘǎ  

                           Y{м ¢ŀƭŀƭ 

 Y{н !ƘƳŜŘ   

ΨBilly BobΩΣ our friendly badger, 

was awarded to ¸ŜŀǊ п  ŦƻǊ 

фф҈ attendance  

Well Done! 

 

                                           ²ǊƛǘŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ 

/ƭŀǎǎ 5ƻƧƻ 

Thank you for response to class dojo and most parents have now signed up. If you havenΩt done so yet or are struggling 

please contact the school office who will be able to help. Could I remind parents that any admin messages should still 

come via the school office and not on dojo. Could I also remind parents that if you have a concern/question or worry 

then dojo may not be the best communication platform as teachers may not respond to comments/questions out of 

school hours. Teachers are still contactable by telephone or email.  

!ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘǎ 

We will be carrying out some baseline assessments in each class next week. This is to help us understand where the chil-

dren currently are in terms of their learning. It will also help teachers identify any gaps in learning so we can introduce 

effective catch up programmes. Class teachers will add any extra information onto class dojo. 

Enjoy the weekend when it arrives,  

Mrs Whittingham 

.ǊƻƴȊŜ !ǿŀǊŘǎ 

WŀȅŘŜƴ ¸о 

wǳōȅ ¸о 


